
March 27, 2024

The Honorable Sandra Thompson The Honorable Julia Gordon
Director Commissioner
Federal Housing Finance Agency
400 7th Street, S.W. 451 7th Street, S.W.
Washington, DC 20219 Washington, DC 20410

Ms. Priscilla Almodovar Mr. Michael DeVito

Fannie Mae Freddie Mac
1100 15th St., NW 1551 Park Run Dr
Washington, DC 20005 McLean, VA 22102

Dear Director Thompson, Commissioner Gordon, Ms. Almodovar, and Mr. DeVito:

write to you seeking , which 

entered into a proposed , subject to court approval, in the and 
. s

important for the GSEs and FHA to review the s
be supported by the Federal Housing 

(FHA), Freddie Mac and Fannie Mae .  

the treatment of ) in your 
guidelines.

such as loan closing costs or rate buy-downs. As you are aware, most 
home sellers pay the commission, who in turn pays the commission of the agent 

.  Because commissions of buyers’ agents are customarily , 
they are excluded from caps on established by the GSEs and FHA.

on a 
(MLS), but it is not banned –

for buyer broker services, just not through the does not prohibit home 
sellers from paying buyer agent commissions. 

or sellers paying buyer agent commissions.

Consequently, we believe that FHA and GSE policy should e to 
exclude seller payment of buyer agents’ commission . your policies 



-2- 
 

and maintaining ill
change or delay. 

 of the treatment of seller -paid commissions 
for buyers’ agents by FHA and the GSEs as soon as possible.  Home buyers and sellers are dealing with 
historic stresses, and it is incumbent upon us all to eliminate any confusion.  The certainty we seek is 
needed  that may 
home purchases.   
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